

Wheatfield Primary School

Inspired to Achieve

Respect • Responsibility • Resilience

Newsletter

Term 1 Issue 7

Friday 22nd October 2021

This Week at Wheatfield

Here we are at the end of Term 1. Summer feels a distant memory and the children have experienced their first term without unwanted interruptions for some time. Thank you to everyone who attended parents' evening this week – it was lovely to welcome you back into the building again. Have a wonderful half-term break.

Phil Winterburn - Headteacher

Football

It was great fun to finally get a school football team out onto the pitch after such a long break. The girls' team took part in the South Gloucestershire round of the English Schools Football Association Cup at Almondsbury. We played 4 group games winning 2 (both 3-0 against Crossways and St. Anne's), drawing 0-0 with St. Michael's and losing a tough game 2-0 against The Ridge. The girls played superbly as a team with some excellent passing football and strong defensive play. It was a pleasure to watch. Well done to Ella, Lani, Freya, Amelia, Kirpa, Kya, Tilly and Bonnie!



Get Your Bike Marked & Registered FREE

Saturday 30th October 12.00 – 2.30pm

Oveflow car park, Fiddlers Wood Lane, BS32 9BS

School Council Election Results

Congratulations to the following children who were elected to our School Council following a ballot of their peers last Friday.

Class	<u>Councillors</u>
2B	Lucas & Scarlett
2D	Reggie & Layla
3G	Max & Maisie
3BD	Evan & Victoria
4L	Harrison & Mya
4M	Buddy & Lacey
5E	Muhaymin & Iha
5R	Sarthak & Sienna
6G	Zach & Kya
6W	Rohan & Lani



Thank you to all the nominees who put themselves forward and delivered short speeches to their class. We know that they will work with the new councillors to help

make our school an even better place to learn and live. Thank you to Mrs Moon for organising the election and for leading the Council this year.

Photographs

As we highlighted last week, the photographers are in school the first Tuesday back (4th November). If you have pre-school aged children and would like them to be photographed alongside their siblings, the team will be available to do this from 8.00am on this date. Please wait outside by the rear hall fire doors and the photographer will invite you inside when they are ready.







Keeping you and your family safe from Halloween to Bonfire night.

Please take a look at the attached leaflet and talk with your child about this, especially if they are going out 'trick or treating' in a group without you. The 'stop, drop, roll' advice is also something that all children should know so maybe take a moment to talk this through with your child.

<u>Lost Property – volunteers needed</u>

We are looking for a couple of parent volunteers who could come into school towards the end of the day on a Friday and help sort lost property. Ideally this would then be displayed outside of school for families to look through. It doesn't need to be done every week – maybe a couple of times each term. If you can help then please contact the school office. \odot

Flu Immunisation

Message from the Bristol, N. Somerset and South Gloucestershire Vaccination Programme ...

Thank you for your patience in waiting for details for this year's flu immunisation programme. As you are aware, we were asked by NHS England to roll out the national COVID-19 vaccination programme for 12-15-year-olds in secondary schools from mid-September which meant a change to our planned timings for the Primary School Flu programme.

We are confident that all 140,000 children in Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire will have been offered their flu vaccination by the end of January, which is the national target completion date. This means we are scheduling visits to primary schools from our teams from November through to 31 January recognising the need to accommodate school Christmas activities.

If your child is at higher risk from flu because of an underlying medical condition, they can have their flu vaccination at their GP practice. Parents/carers should contact their GP practices to book an appointment.

The schedule of visits will be shared after half-term and we will be sharing with you the online consent form.

<u>School Values Award</u>: <u>Choose Respect – Take Responsibility – Show Resilience – Be Kind</u>

This term's value is 'respect'. This week's theme is 'role models'. This week's challenge is to 'think about who your role models are'.

	Our award goes to	
RC		
1H	Matilda	Sienna
2B	Rayyan	Jack
3BD	Layton	Eisa
4L	Муа	Charlie
5E	Iris	Brooke
6G	Mia	Anika

	Our award goes to	
RE		
1M	Rayyan	Sienna
2D	Blakely	Aaradhya
3G	Jacques	Dexter
4M	Anthony	Harshiv
5R	Sienna	Jaiden
6W	Zara	Mia

Dates for Term 2 (new dates are highlighted)

Date	Event
Monday 1 st November	Term 2 begins
Tuesday 2 nd November	Individual pupil photographs being taken in school
Thursday 4 th November @11.00	Tour for Reception 2022 families (next year's intake)
Saturday 6 th November	Grounds Day (10am – 1pm)
Friday 12 th November @9.15	Year 6 lead our Remembrance Service – Year 6 families welcome to join us
Monday 15 th November@11.00	Tour for Reception 2022 families (next year's intake)
Friday 3 rd December @ 2.45	Violin assembly for Year 4 families
Monday 6 th December	INSET day – school closed to children